

Town of Embarrass
Board Meeting
March 10, 2021
PENDING BOARD APPROVAL

Visitors: None Present
Present: Roy Worsham, Gene Wright, Bernie Mettler (by phone), Mary Novak, Jennifer Boese
Meeting was called to order by Gene Wright at 6:05 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to approve the February 10, 2021 minutes. Carried 2-0.
Supervisors review the Post Office payments and portion put into savings from the lease payment from USPS. Twin Metals donated $5,000 towards the Visitor/Information Center restroom project which was put in savings with the previous $3,000 from Operation Round Up until needed for the project. Town Hall roof repair costs was discussed. Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to accept the Treasurer’s Report. Carried 2-0. 
Roads – Maintenance noticed while on a road check that culvert on Hanka Nevala is frozen and there is also a dip in the road that needs to be looked at. Supervisors discuss the county steaming the culvert but until frost comes out not much can be done. Worsham will check into the dip possibly caused by culvert. 
Post Office – Hot water heater was installed, and electrician replaced the amp required for the water heater. Supervisors discuss options to keep the crawlspace heated by a space heater and for Boese to purchase a winter watchman to be installed that would alert the Post Office Clerk that it may be too cold in the crawlspace. 
Maintenance – Maintenance report was reviewed by supervisors. 
Resolution was signed to accept donation from Twin Metal for the restroom project.
Cemetery survey completed in 2014 by Benchmark that was in question at the annual meeting. Clerk informs the supervisors of the area surveyed, pinned and payments made.
Campground caretaker was discussed. Motion/Wright: Second/Mettler to hire Lori Worsham as the Heritage Park Campground Host May 1st through part of October. Carried 2-0. Worsham abstained. Discussion was had on the holding tank at the campground and making it accessible from both sides.  



Logging has been completed on the township property that was previously approved. Maintenance is questioning the supervisors on how they want to handle the open roadway by closing off to public. 
Tour meetings were discussed. Supervisors would like to meet with Bjornrud before board meeting if possible. 
Trailer replacement was discussed. Supervisors will come in and look to see if the trailers that township maintenance currently use will work for using with the wheeler if sides are installed. 
Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to accept the claims (17753-17775, $7,519.78) and correspondence. Carried 2- 0.
Wright adjourns meeting at 8:05 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jennifer Boese


 



